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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301460943 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

ALERE SWITZERLAND GMBH 
Bahnhofstrasse 28, CH-6300 Zug, SWITZERLAND 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Hogan Lovells 
11th Floor, One Pacific Place, 88 Queensway HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

1, 5, 9, 10, 35, 42, 44 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

29-10-2009 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

16-12-2010 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 5 
pharmaceutical preparations not for diagnostic purposes 
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紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 1 
Chemicals and chemical reagents for use in scientific research [other than for medical 
or veterinary purposes]; chemical test paper; protein arrays and nucleotide arrays for 
scientific research; diagnostic preparations for scientific or research use; antibodies 
for use in scientific research; fluorescent compounds for use in protein labeling; gold 
solutions for use in protein labeling; assays for research purposes; buffer solutions; 
control solutions; control reagents for use with scientific apparatus and instruments. 
 
類別 Class 5 
Chemical reagents for medical or veterinary purposes; medical diagnostic reagents; 
veterinary diagnostic reagents; reagents for medical use; chemical and biological 
antigens for medical diagnostic use; clinical medical reagents; pharmaceutical 
preparations for diagnostic purposes; veterinary preparations; monoclonal antibodies 
for medical use; diagnostic test kits consisting primarily of medical diagnostic 
chemicals and reagents; pregnancy and fertility test kits for home and medical use; 
diagnostic preparations and reagents for home use; medical diagnostic test strips for 
home and medical use; medical diagnostic reagents and assays for testing bodily fluids; 
drug and alcohol testing kits for home and medical use comprised primarily of medical 
diagnostic reagents and assays for testing bodily fluids. 
 
類別 Class 9 
Fluorometers; electronic readers for use with medical diagnostic tests; laboratory 
apparatus and instruments for testing for analytes; laboratory equipment, namely, tubes, 
tube caps, pipettes, hand-operated laboratory presses, laboratory racks for sample 
storage vessels; assay diagnostic slides; scientific apparatus for use in testing blood 
[other than for medical use]; non-medical drug detection devices, namely devices built 
into a specimen cup to detect the presence of drugs of abuse; computer hardware; 
computer software for displaying data downloaded from medical testing devices; computer 
software for managing medical diagnostic test information; computer software in the 
healthcare field for managing data relating to the admission, treatment, discharge and 
invoicing of patients; computer software for providing access to medical case records 
via computer networks; computer software for transmitting electronic messages and data 
over computer networks and between different computer systems; computer software for 
scheduling medical appointments and appointments for use of medical equipment; computer 
software for generating medical staff duty rosters; computer software for managing data 
relating to medical research, laboratory test results and medical consultations; 
computer software for generating prescriptions and managing prescription records; 
computer software for creating and organizing medical image archives; computer software 
for managing data relating to clinical incidents and suggestions for improvement; 
computer software for the extraction and analysis of statistical information. 
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類別 Class 10 
Medical diagnostic apparatus; medical apparatus for detecting drugs of abuse; medical 
apparatus for detecting and measuring the level of substances in bodily fluids; drug 
delivery apparatus; medical apparatus for introducing pharmaceutical preparations into 
the human body and measuring dosages; medical apparatus and instruments for pregnancy 
testing, fertility monitoring, diagnosing and monitoring cardiovascular disease and 
detecting infectious diseases; medical apparatus used to monitor and report data such 
as weight, blood pressure, blood glucose levels, blood chemistry data, heart rate, EKG, 
coagulation time, peak flow and respiratory function in patients with diseases 
including asthma, diabetes, obesity, hypertension, renal disease and chronic 
obstructive pulmonary disease; lances, lancets, lancing devices, syringes, hypodermic 
needles; diagnostic test kits for home and medical use for detecting cancer; medical 
diagnostic test kits for bacterial vaginosis. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Healthcare business management; consulting in the field of healthcare business 
management. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Medical and scientific research; pharmaceutical research and development; development 
of antibodies for others; development of assays for diagnostic purposes; medical 
laboratories; conducting clinical trials; consultancy services relating to information 
technology; data mining. 
 
類別 Class 44 
Healthcare services; medical services; veterinary services; medical diagnostic testing 
and reporting services; providing medical information, consultation and advisory 
services; consulting services in the field of health; pharmaceutical consulting 
services; consulting regarding medical diagnostic apparatus and instruments; consulting 
regarding diagnostic preparations; surgical diagnostic services; blood bank services; 
hygienic and beauty care; animal grooming; providing health information;; providing 
medical information via the Internet; providing health, nutritional and dietary 
information via the Internet; providing information related to health test results and 
health risk assessments via the Internet; providing health care information via the 
Internet;; providing online health and medical services, namely, for exchanging 
information between a medical device user and healthcare providers; delivered via a 
global computer network with an interactive database; providing health screening 
services, health risk appraisals, personal health profiles, and health assessments for 
consumers by healthcare professionals, healthcare institutions, pharmacies and 
pharmaceutical manufacturers; consulting services in the field of medical and health 
care technology; blood testing services. 
 
 

 


